Department of Aging and Disability Services
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind
184 Windsor Avenue, Windsor, CT
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors
Virtual Annual Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, September 12, 2023, 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Welcome
Mr. Sampson welcomed everyone to the annual Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors meeting. 
Mr. Sampson acknowledged the passing of Glenda Hernandez, who operated Norwalk Community College. 
Attendance
Agency
Mr. Tyrell Sampson, Ms. Tracy Morin, Mr. Joel Garcia,
Mr. David Walshe, Ms. Jessie Towle, Mr. Nick Faenza
Ms. Lisa Drew, Ms. Carol Jenkins
 
Committee Members:
Mr. Keith Haley – Chairman, Mr. Rich Braccia – Vice Chairman Ms. Brandy Altergott, Mr. Angel Torres, Mr. Dave Pelaggi, Mr. Frank Roberts, Ms. Sovey Ramirez, Mr. Amos Fatorma, Mr. Karan Punjabi                             
 
Non-Committee Members:
Yolanda Doak, Mr. Adam Fairbanks, Mr. Anthony Ford, Ms. Barbara Miller, Ms. Shelley McDermott, Mr. Michael Heany, Mr. Keith Deleo
 
 
Annual Training
"Effective Communication"
Chairman Haley introduced NFB member Terry Smith. Mr. Smith then delved into the topic of Effective Communication, offering numerous examples of how effective communication is crucial for the smooth functioning of a vending facility.
Mr. Smith provided a National Randolph Sheppard update, which included a conversation that he and Nicki Gacos are having with White House staff regarding healthy vending requirements. In addition, discussions identify the need for further attention to the Randolph Sheppard priority. 
   
Minutes of the Last Meeting – June 13, 2023 
Chairman Haley requested the minutes of the last meeting to seek committee approval.
Ms. Brandy Altergott motioned to approve the June 13, 2023 meeting minutes.
Ms. Brandy Altergott made a motion
Seconded By: Mr. Dave Pelaggi
The motion was carried out and was passed unanimously.
Old Business
a) Budget Update – Income & Expenses
Mr. Sampson relayed that the Business Enterprises Program (BEP) budget balance is approximately 2.4 million, roughly $100,000.00 over the last updated budget.  Mr. Sampson stated due to a shortage of staff in the fiscal department, payments for previous maintenance services, equipment purchases, and commission payments have been delayed, and the budget balance may appear overstated by roughly $100K.
b) Mini Randolph Sheppard regulations update: 
Mr. Sampson informed the committee a thorough review has begun by Andrew Norton, Carol Jenkins, and himself of the proposed mini-Randolph amended regulations received by the sub-committee. The administration has made additional edits, which will be forwarded back to the committee within the coming weeks for further review.
New Business
Operator & Facility Updates New, Existing & Future
Mr. Sampson stated we are awaiting the green light for our venture at Camp Nett.
Pilot Vending Route Update
Mr. Sampson acknowledged the positive feedback received from the vending pilot program. The program has received several audit findings, proving its need for this opportunity to continue. Chairman Haley posed questions regarding income earning in specific dollar amount limits. Mr. Sampson stated he will be paying close attention to ensure routes are following the vending pilot outline.  
 
Statewide vending machine contract update:
Under the Statewide vending machine contract, the statewide contract with Pepsi is at the midpoint. Pepsi has requested a price increase to cover its ongoing expenses. This increase is permissible under the agreement, and we have tentatively agreed to it. We are now waiting for DAS's final determination on whether to allow Pepsi to increase its price. Third-party operators and Pepsi have been facing high prices in the market, and this price increase has become necessary for them. Tracy Morin and Tyrell Sampson have conducted extensive market research to ensure that the price increase request aligns with competitive markets. We will send out an email once DAS makes a final decision on approving the price increase request. 
 
 
 
 
Case rebate reallocation of funds committee vote
Mr. Sampson stated that this year's budget allows the program to reallocate case rebate funds to managers who self-fill or sell over-the-counter beverage items at their prospective facility. 
 
Ms. Brandy Altergott made a motion to allocate funds for case rebates to the operators who self-fill or sell over-the-counter beverage items.
Seconded By: Mr. Frank Roberts
The motion carried and was passed unanimously.
 
 
2023 Program Highlights
Mr. Sampson expressed his sincerest appreciation to all participating operators of the Vending Pilot program. The program has yielded favorable results thus far; it will provide a better experience for our valued customers.
 
Communication
Mr. Sampson expressed the importance of Effective Communication, as it builds stronger relationships with your field rep and customer base. 
 
 
g) Operator Accountability
Mr. Sampson stated the importance of accountability for their respective businesses and other critical components of their business, such as timely tax payments, health insurance, and retirement contributions. In addition, serving on the Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors provides value to important discussions that help push the program forward. Mr. Sampson further noted the agency cannot be held responsible for ensuring a satisfactory level of participation; all members' collective responsibility is to ensure adequate representation. 
h) NFBEI – Renewal federal fiscal year
Chairman Haley acknowledged the valuable contributions of Terry Smith and Nicky Gacos. Chairman Haley highlighted that the NFBEI offers a wealth of supporting information related to Randolph Sheppard and, therefore, requested the committee vote to renew the annual membership.
Mr. Rich Braccia motioned to renew our membership for the upcoming year. 
Seconded by: Mr. Dave Pelaggi
The motion carried and was passed unanimously.
Schedule C's, Retirement Contributions, Insurance
 
Chairman Haley acknowledged as operators, we must comply with the rules and regulations that have been put in place. It is important to submit Schedule C's during tax season and to submit them promptly. It is also required that retirement contributions be matched by the specified deadline of April 15, as stated in the regulations.
It is important to note that insurance payments are made on our behalf, and any payment delinquencies can negatively impact our ability to allocate funds to other areas. Therefore, it is crucial to make timely payments for insurance coverage.
j) Proposed 2024 Meeting Dates 
March 5th, June 4th, September 10th, December 3rd, 2024
 
Mr. Dave Pelaggi made a motion for the proposed 2024 meeting dates.
Seconded by: Ms. Brandy Altergott
The motion carried and was passed unanimously.
Agency Matters
Mr. Sampson stated the fiscal department is currently facing a staffing shortage, which may lead to delays in commission payments. In addition, stated vendors awaiting payments may also experience some delays, and those who have sent checks for insurance, inventory, or retirement requirements may notice delays in deposits. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. 
Mr. Sampson praised Carol, the agency director, for implementing new processes, clarifying old ones, and timely agency updates.
In addition, it stated that BESB has been actively refilling positions and anticipates operational normalcy within the next few months. 
Transfers & Training
Mr. Sampson advised the committee that there have been no facility transfers. In addition, all training sessions are conducted solely by the National Federation of the Blind, and we will keep you informed regularly.
Committee Elections
Mr. Sampson acknowledged the voting results of this year's Statewide Committee of Blind Vendor election. 
Elected members are Mr. Keith Haley, Mr. Rich Braccia, Mr. Karan Punjabi, Mr. Dave Pelaggi, Ms. Sovey Ramirez, Mr. Angel Torres, and Ms. Brandy Altergott. 
Alternate member: Ms. Shelly McDermott.
Open Forum
Question regarding vending pilot program income amounts less than dollar threshold was posed by Shelly McDermott. Mr. Sampson responded stating “To successfully operate vending routes, it is recommended that operators generate an annual revenue of at least $20,000. However, generating less than this amount does not necessarily imply negative consequences nor allow for agency match to the threshold of $20,000.00; however, it will allow for additional vending opportunities to reach the maximum of $20,000.00.
Date of the next meeting: December 5, 2023
Adjournment
Motion made by Brandy Altergott to Adjourn
Seconded By: Mr. Dave Pelaggi
The motion carried and was passed unanimously.
The meeting adjourned at 4:01 p.m.
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